Friends Of Scandinavia History (FOSH) will hold their eighth annual chili luncheon and basket raffle on Sunday, February 23rd. This fund-raising event will be held at the Silver Lake Lanes located at the north edge of the village on Highway 49. Serving will begin at 11 am and continue until 2 pm. Along with a selection of delicious chili there will be a homemade chicken-noodle soup, homemade bread, bars and beverage.
A basket raffle will also be held in conjunction with the luncheon. Area businesses have generously donated many great items as prizes. Prospective bidders in the basket raffle will purchase tickets and place their “bids” in a container located next to the item they are interested in. Once the “auction” closes the winning bidder’s ticket will be drawn from the container. Winning bidders need not be present to win.
FOSH continues to develop their Historic Street at Memorial Park. Four historic buildings are currently on site. Buildings awaiting their turn for restoration are: Knoph cabin (circa 1854), Millinery/Jole’s Barbershop (circa 1890’s), Elliason cabin (circa 1854), and the Silver Lake Service Station (circa 1930s). To date, the millinery/barbershop, Elliason cabin and gas station are nearing completion. A machine shed to house our farming equipment will be constructed once a design has been finalized.

Friends Of Scandinavia History (FOSH), a member of the Wisconsin State Historical Society, was organized in 2005 by a group of individuals interested in preserving the history of the Village and Town of Scandinavia. Meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. and are held at the Municipal Center on the second Monday of January, March, May, September, and November. Anyone interested in the history of Scandinavia is invited to attend the meetings. Learn more about this organization by visiting their website at www.friendsofscandinaviahistory.org
